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“Understanding and Friendship” our motto.

Welcome to the February Newsletter, which covers the period from August 2016 to January 2017
and looks ahead to some of our future programme.

At this time, leading up to Brexit, it is more important than ever to foster the contacts and let
Twinning Shine!

36" Anniversary Lunch, Sunday 18 September. We celebrated at Park Farm Hotel, the

“Prosit Welcome” with wine from Koblenz City, presented to us by the Oberbtirgermeister,

Prof. Dr. Joachim Hofmann-Géttig, during his civic visit in May. Vine and Fig leaves decorated the
tables, much appreciated by all members, especially by the Lord Mayor Councillor Marion Maxwell
and her consort for the day Andy Futter, from the office responsible for Twinning in the City Hall.

We were also pleased to welcome the Chairman of Norfolk County Council, Councillor and
Mrs David Collis.

A special guest of the President was “Apprentice-Carpenter” (Schreiner Geselle), Philip Hendgen,
from Koblenz-Giils, this time visiting Norwich on his own, having participated in 2015 in the

long established Apprentices Exchange between Norwich City College and the Handwerkskammer
Koblenz. His excellent conversation partner at the lunch was Peter Mackness. We were pleased to
have round tables, which help to enhance conversation all round.

As usual, we had no speeches, just an opportunity to look back on the 46" Feed the Minds Book Fair,

which was well supported by members, and in total we have been able to give £2000 in aid of the

chosen Education Programme in Cameroon, further enhanced by a £200 Christmas gift from DUaM
so much appreciated — Habet Dank!
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DUaM at “Moselle”, our weekly German Conversation, on Wednesdays has been much enjoyed,
without breaks, when necessary hosted by our Chairman Jill Noble.

Advent Evening, Monday 28" November, attracted more members than ever. Our preparation
at mid-day was a real joy, round tables again decorated with “extra-noble-pine” used also for the
traditional Advent-Kranz, wound round the prunings from Riesling vines.

Bob Young reports on the Advent evening:

Once again, the beautiful and historic Birkbeck Hall at the Great Hospital played host to our
Advent Evening, on Monday 28" November. Tables had been delightfully decorated by committee
members, garnished as usual with Christa and Colin Wood’s Advent Tuten and precisely sliced
Stollen, while the first candle on the traditional Advent Kranz added to the festive atmosphere.

Among the guests, who were warmly welcomed by Waltraud, were the Lord Mayor of Norwich,
Councillor Marion Maxwell and her Consort, Andy Futter. Due to the unfortunate illness of the
Chairman of Norfolk County Council, the Vice-Chairman, Councillor John Ward attended, with his
consort, Mrs Rita Ward.

David Lancaster took the role of MC, with his wife Ros providing the music as we sang English and
German carols for the first part of the evening. Members of the Cathedral Choir then joined us,
and delighted us with their beautiful singing of traditional carols, joyfully conducted by Ashley
Grote, Master of Music, which included a very moving arrangement of “Silent Night”.

The evening finished with readings in English and German, and we set off into the night, well-
prepared for the start of the Christmas season.







